From: Highland Charter for Responsible Investment <r.i.charter@btinternet.com>

To: 

Sent: 05/07/2021 17:28:43

Subject: Request for information



Hi Everyone 

Ahead of next week’s meeting, I’m sending a request for information.

More signatories to the Highland Charter for Responsible Investment
One of the suggestions at the last meeting was to try to double the number of signatories to the Highland Charter for Responsible Investment by September. I’m attaching a copy of the Charter as it was submitted to the meeting of the pension fund in March, so you can see who has already given their support. If you have any links with groups you think might support the campaign, please forward their contact details to us so we can get in touch with them. This might include climate action and environmental campaign groups, peace groups, church organisations, community health campaigns, community development groups, etc. Please also get in touch directly with any contacts you have and encourage them to become involved. 

Local government pension fund divestment
We’re putting together a database of divestment activity by local councils and pension funds. I’m attaching a copy of what we’ve got so far. Please let us know of any similar actions you’re aware of, so we can add them to the database.

Case law relating to local authority pension fund investments
At the meeting of Highland Council Pension Fund on March 18th, Councillors Saggers and Jarvie cited two legal cases which they argued limited pension funds’ scope for action. The two cases are: Martin v City of Edinburgh (1987) and Cowan v Scargill (1985). A more recent and possibly more relevant case is Palestine Solidarity Campaign v Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government (2020). 

If you know of any other relevant cases or if you’d like to offer to do more research in this area, please get in touch.

Supportive councillors
As you’ll see from the Divestment Database, a number of councils have passed motions calling on their relevant pension funds to adopt ethical policies. There’s a meeting of the full Highland Council on September 9th, two weeks before the next meeting of the Highland Council Pension Fund. It would be very helpful to get a motion passed at that meeting. If you are aware of any councillors you think might be willing to take that forward, please let us know. 

Responsible investors and advisers
Highland Council Pension Fund has previously used a company called Aon as advisers on policy and investment strategy. We know that, on Aon’s advice, the fund has been considering transferring funds to a fund manager called Robeco. Strathclyde Pension Fund apparently employs an 'environmental, social and governance analysis firm' called Sustainalytics. It might be useful if we could offer the pension fund alternatives to their current fund managers and advisers.  Please let us know. 

Google Groups email contact list
Sally Clark of Friends of the Earth has set up a Google Groups list for the Fossil Free Highlands campaign. If you wish to be part of the Fossil Free Highlands campaign group, and receive the minutes of the previous meeting, could you, please, let Sally have your email address: sclark@foe.scot
We’ll be in touch soon with an agenda for next week’s meeting. 

Regards

Derek

Highland Charter

